
   
 

   
 

 

We acknowledge that our water is sourced from Shoal Lake 40 First Nation. We are gathered on 

Treaty One land, les terres sur lesquelles nous sommes rassemblés aujourd’hui font partie du 

territoire traditionnel des peuples Anishinaabeg, Ininiwak, Anishininiwak, Dakota, et Déné, et de la 

patrie de la nation métisse de la Rivière Rouge. 

  

We stand with the Indigenous community and commit to building an ongoing process of 

reconciliation, collaboration, and resurgence. Nous restons déterminés à travailler en partenariat avec 

les Premières Nations, Inuit et Métisses dans un esprit de vérité, réconciliation et collaboration. 

_____________________________________________ 

Tuesday Announcements – April 29 
Day 1 

 
• The next meeting of the South Asian Diaspora Student Group will be today at 11:40 a.m. in 

Room E206. All students are welcome to attend. 
 
• EnCOURAGE will meet this Thursday, May 1 at lunch. We will be making bookmarks to add to 

our gift bags. See you there- same time, same place!  
 

• The High School Ringette Tournament was held last week and it was a lot of fast paced high 
scoring action. We had a combined team that included Michaela Pashe, Alyssa Downing, Capri 
Vigini, Lydia Singh, Chloe Resch, Avery Azaransky & Annika Valanais. Congrats to Chloe Resch 
and Alyssa Downing for earning player of the game honors.  The team tied their final game 
and just missed making the finals. 

 
• Today is Giving Back Tuesday! 

We’re so excited to celebrate and thank the amazing students and staff from the Adult 
Transition Program — the heart and hands behind our breakfast and lunch every day. Your 
hard work and dedication make a huge difference, and we’re so grateful for everything you 
do! To show our appreciation, students from across the school have come together to give 
something special for you to enjoy: 

o Textile Arts students (Grades 9, 11, and 12) have made beautiful handmade gifts with 
personal notes of thanks. 

o Food and Nutrition students (Grade 10) have cooked delicious meals to honour your 
amazing work — and as a sweet bonus, Ms. Fostey will be making her famous punch! 



   
 

   
 

o Graphic Arts students (Grades 11 and 12) have set up decorated tables and designed 
personalized thank-you cards to share our gratitude. 

We invite everyone to take a moment to say a big thank you to the AT students and staff 
today — whether you see them in the hallway, near the AT room, or around the school. Your 
kind words mean the world and help show just how much we appreciate everything they do! 

 
• Good morning, Stitch Club! Please come to Room E104 to keep working on our Flores de Mayo 

display. Volunteers and anyone who wants to help are welcome! Thanks for all your creativity 
— it’s looking amazing! 

 
• There will be a brief Girls soccer meeting in room W201 at lunch on Wednesday April 30th at 

11:35 am. If you came to either tryout last week, please attend Wednesday's meeting. See 
Mme. Taylor Smith if you can't make it. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


